AUGUST 11, 2025 DALE MUNICIPAL BUILDING

Chairperson Wunderlich called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m., with Supervisor and Fire Chief Chad Degal, Supervisor Hopfensperger, Clerk Jenny Hunt, and residents present. Treasurer Wilkins was not present.

Outagamie County Officer Winkler was present and expressed appreciation for the Fire Department for their response and assistance at the accident that occurred the previous evening at the intersection of Highways 96 and 45.

A motion was made by Chairperson Wunderlich and seconded by Supervisor Hopfensperger to approve the veterans' reimbursement for perpetual care at Dale Union Cemetery, Pine Grove Cemetery, and South Medina Cemetery, motion carried.

Andy Gar was present and thanked the Board for allowing the use of the baseball diamonds at Daufen Park on Thursdays. He requested use of the diamonds for next year, and discussion took place regarding the fee. Mr. Gar provided a check for \$400 for the upcoming year and also expressed his gratitude to the individual who dragged the fields throughout the season. He noted that he and several volunteers sanded, primed and painted goal lines, as well as replaced some of the diamond plates. They are also considering adding distance goal markers in the outfield. Mr. Gar mentioned a low spot near shortstop. Chairperson Wunderlich informed him that, in the past, a baseball diamond mix from Falk Brothers in Waupaca had been used. Mr. Gar estimated that about three yards would be needed to fill the area and stated that his group would be willing to donate the material and complete the work.

Fire Chief Degal reported seventeen calls for the month of July; fifteen EMS calls, one car accident, and one mutual aid for a structure fire in Winchester.

Eleven building permits were issued in July; one new home.

The planning commission did not meet in August.

Chairperson Wunderlich stated that Attorney Steckbauer is currently addressing the ongoing issue with last year's fireworks vendor.

Roads Report:

- Ditch mowing is ongoing.
- Coal patching potholes continues.
- The Winchester Road south of Cedar Road grind and reclaim project started.
- Grader patch work will be performed on small sections of Shaky Lake Road, Ridge Road, and Cedar Road.
- The company that will complete the seal coating, striping, and crack filling in Daufen Park will be on site tomorrow to perform infrared repairs. The remainder of the work will be scheduled for September, when fewer activities are taking place in the park, as sections may need to be closed while the work is completed.

Supervisor Degal made a motion to approve the minutes of the July meeting, seconded by Supervisor Hopfensperger, motion carried.

Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report subject to audit, seconded by Supervisor Hopfensperger, motion carried.

Supervisor Degal made a motion to pay bills #21329 - 21399, seconded by Supervisor Hopfensperger, motion carried.

Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried.

These minutes are unapproved and subject to final board approval. Jenny Hunt, Clerk